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Prayer Points – April  2013
                                                                       
	 The boys at MFH at the moment. Emerson, Deybson, Gabriel, Victor, Daniel, Jamerson and Rafael.
This has been a time of finally getting settled down into the year’s educational routine
Schools have finally stopped stopping for Carnival and other minor holidays and allowed the boys to attend daily and get back into an all important study routine. Josenide,WHO  has joined us is overseeing the individual educational program of each boy, and giving the extra help where necessary. Having just written this I have now heard from the boys that this coming week they have no lessons for some unknown reason!! A week off school, a week in which we will have to find alternative activities for the boys, again! 

We have been blessed with government donations of food during the past month, and while this is a great help to our budget it is sporadic and unpredictable! Most comes very near to its “sell by” date so it has to be used quickly or passed on to others. Some of what comes is a little unusual e.g. three cases of ladies hair conditioner for the boys.

Meanwhile out at the farm we have our first mother hen sitting on six eggs! The first of this year’s sweet corn has now been tasted by the boys. But no sign of duck eggs yet!

At living Water´s Church we are slowly introducing cell groups. So far we have two adult groups, one youth group, and an early teen’s group. Please pray for this as we plan more new groups in the near future. 

Another area for which we would welcome prayer is for the young men with who we are connected who for one reason or another are at the moment in prison. Tony, Ricardo, Washington and others. There is a very real Christian movement within the prisons and these three are trying hard to live out their new found faith under very difficult and uncertain conditions. 
Finally many thanks for those who prayed for Simea as we traveled to the USA and she spoke at the New Wine Anglican world Mission conference. This was a great time of blessing and a chance to make and renew contacts in the USA.  The photo above shows us holding a slice of my birthday cake following a thanksgiving service last Sunday evening. Thanks to all who sent birthday greetings. 

God Bless, Ian and Siméa.     
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